

“BENITO JUÁREZ” AUTONOMOUS UNIVERSITY OF OAXACA

LANGUAGE FACULTY

6th SEM. TEENS

1st PARTIAL EXAM

NAME: _____ **DATE:** _____

LISTENING

A. You will hear people talking in five different situations. Choose the best answer a, b or c.

1. Why do they decide to go swimming first?

- | | | |
|---|---------------------------------------|---|
| a. the sea may not be as beautiful later on | b. they are not that hungry right now | c. it's not good to go swimming on a full stomach |
|---|---------------------------------------|---|

2. Where is the man's phone?

- | | | |
|-------------------|---------------|-----------------|
| a. in the kitchen | b. in his bag | c. on the table |
|-------------------|---------------|-----------------|

3. What is the woman doing?

- | | | |
|--------------------------|--------------------------------|---|
| a. She's watching telly. | b. She's doing the washing-up. | c. She's taking the bottles to the recycling bin. |
|--------------------------|--------------------------------|---|

4. What can we tell about the woman?

- | | | |
|-----------------------------|-------------------------|-----------------------|
| a. she likes being outdoors | b. she likes exercising | c. she likes studying |
|-----------------------------|-------------------------|-----------------------|

5. What made the man want to become a race car driver?

- | | | |
|-------------------|---------------|-----------------------------------|
| a. Lewis Hamilton | b. his father | c. watching a Formula 1 race live |
|-------------------|---------------|-----------------------------------|

VOCABULARY

B. Complete the sentences with the correct word.

cheat gossip cut school threaten someone copy shoplift steal dizzy rash cough sore throat

1. She felt extremely _____ after standing up too quickly, so she sat down before she fainted.
2. If you _____ on the final exam, you might get suspended.
3. I think we should tell the teacher—those two students always _____ each other's homework.
4. He tried to _____ a phone from the electronics store but was caught by security.
5. She has a persistent _____, and it's getting worse every day.
6. After swimming in the lake, he developed a strange _____ on his arms and legs.
7. We shouldn't _____ about our classmates—it creates a toxic environment.
8. I have a terrible _____, and it hurts to swallow anything.
9. They tried to _____ the teacher by saying they'd complain to the principal.

10. Some teenagers _____ just to hang out at the mall all day.

11. Did you hear about the boy who tried to _____ some chocolate from the convenience store?

GRAMMAR

C. Fill in the gaps with the correct past continuous and past simple forms of the verbs in brackets.

When I 1 _____ (arrive) at the station, Raimond 2 _____ (wait) for me. He 3 _____ (wear) a nice black suit and he 4 _____ (hold) a red rose in his right hand. When I 5 _____ (get off) the train, he 6 _____ (run) up to me and 7 _____ (kiss) me passionately.

It 8 _____ (rain) heavily so he 9 _____ (take off) his jacket and 10 _____ (put) it over my head. I 11 _____ (tell) Raimond to go to a café so that we could talk, but he 12 _____ (insist) on going to another place.

While he 13 _____ (drive), I 14 _____ (throw) a look at him. He 15 _____ (smile) all the time, but he also 16 _____ (look) nervous.

He finally 17 _____ (stop) his car on the top of a hill with fantastic views. It was so wonderful. We 18 _____ (get out) of the car, and he 19 _____ (kneel) in front of me and 20 _____ (take) a ring out of his pocket. "Kathy, will you..." he said. "Listen, Raimond, I want to break up with you," I interrupted.

D. Complete the following second conditional sentences. _____/7

1. If I _____ (come) home earlier, I _____ (prepare) dinner.
2. If we _____ (live) in Rome, Francesco _____ (visit) us.
3. If Tim and Tom _____ (be) older, they _____ (play) in our hockey team.
4. If he _____ (be) my friend, I _____ (invite) him to my birthday party.
5. If Susan _____ (study) harder, she _____ (be) better at school.
6. If they _____ (have) enough money, they _____ (buy) a new car.
7. If you _____ (do) a paper round, you _____ (earn) a little extra money.

E. Complete the dialogue with *should* / *shouldn't* and the verbs in the box. _____/7

do tell know eat pick up

Levi Look at those potato chip packets on the floor. People ¹ _____ in the classroom.
Angel Maybe we ² _____ some of the trash?
Levi I think the man who cleans ³ _____ that. It's his job.
Angel OK, but I think I ⁴ _____ the school principal about it.
Levi You're right. Principal Hedges ⁵ _____.

READING

Read the text and complete the questions. _____/10

Emergency situations

If you had an emergency, would you know what to do? Read this guide and learn how to respond in two real-life emergency situations.

"My friend Ellie and I were sitting on the sofa and watching a movie at my house. Ellie was eating a chocolate cookie when she started to cough. She couldn't say anything. I got her some water, but it didn't help. Then I saw that she had a rash on her face. It was very scary. I didn't know how to help Ellie, so I called 911, and an ambulance came to take her to the hospital. Later, I learned Ellie can't eat nuts—she has an allergy. She's known about this for a long time. But we didn't know that there were nuts in the cookies that we were eating."

—Megan

What the experts say ...

Megan did the right thing to call 911 because Ellie was having a very bad reaction, and her life was in danger. But most allergies aren't as bad as Ellie's. Some people feel sick or get a headache or a stomachache, for example. If someone has a small reaction to something for the first time, they should talk to their doctor.

"It was a beautiful day last summer. My friends and I were at the skate park. Jack was riding his new skateboard when he fell and broke his arm. He wasn't wearing a helmet, so he hurt his head, too. He was talking, but he was very confused. He didn't know his name! We were very worried. Jack's mom is a nurse, so we called her at work. She told us we shouldn't move him. She came to the park and took him back to the hospital. He was fine in the end, but it was very scary!"

—Conor

What the experts say ...

Jack was very lucky in this situation. You should always wear a helmet while you're skateboarding or riding a bike. If everybody wore a helmet, they wouldn't hurt their heads.

If someone hits their head, they may feel dizzy or confused. This is called "concussion," and it is serious. They should go to the doctor if they don't feel better after a few days. If they hit their head and can't wake up, you will need to call an ambulance.

If you think someone has broken their arm, ask an adult to take them to hospital. They shouldn't move it because they might hurt their arm even more.

Read the text. Then find a word that means ...

- 1 a problem on your skin. _____
- 2 a food that grows on trees. _____
- 3 a person who works in a hospital. _____
- 4 fortunate. _____
- 5 a van that takes you to hospital. _____

Answer the questions.

1 How did Megan try to help Ellie?

2 How did Ellie get to hospital?

3 Why was Megan right to call 911?

4 Where was Jack's mom when Jack fell?

5 What should you do if someone hits their head and doesn't wake up?
